
From: White, Courtney B. <cwhite12@tctc.edu>
To: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov

Date: 9/4/2013 4:49:44 PM
Subject: RE: Follow up

Attachments: Memo to Governor for State Meeting 2013.docx

Yes! There is an organization called Sister Cities having it's statewide meeting in Pendleton on September 27th.
Please see the attachment with full details. I am involved with the organization on behalf of Tri-County and we would 
like to extend an invitation to Governor Haley to attend. I hope this works with her schedule!

Just let me know. Thanks so much. It was really good seeing you at the Caucus retreat.

Courtney White
Director of Development
Tri-County Technical College Foundation
P.O. Box 587
Pendleton, SC 29670
864-646-1484
cwhite12@tctc.edu

■,« TriCounty
LV* technical college7

From: Veldran, Katherine [mailto:KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov]
Sent: Friday, August 30, 2013 12:07 PM
To: White, Courtney B.
Cc: Charter
Subject: Follow up

Courtney,
Hope this email finds you doing well!
I wanted to follow up with you about a scheduling request you mentioned at the House Caucus retreat. 
Please let me know what I can do to help.
Thank you,
Katherine

Katherine F. Veldran
Legislative Liaison | Office of Governor Nikki Haley
O: 803-734-5124 | C: 803-767-7583
KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov
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